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Process for Addressing Allegations of SFI Program Non-Conformance (Inconsistent Practices)
The Minnesota SFI State Implementation committee (SIC) in partnership with the Minnesota Forest Resources Council (MFRC) and the Minnesota Logger Education Program (MLEP) have developed the following procedures to address concerns raised by loggers, consulting foresters, employees, unions, the public or other Program Participants regarding forest management practices that appear inconsistent with the SFI 2015-2019 Standards principles and objectives (SFI 2015-2019 Performance Measure 12.3 (FM) and 7.3 (FS)).

Legitimate complaints must be related to an alleged non-conformance to an SFI standard, objective and/or indicator.  Complaints may be registered via the MFRC Public Concerns Registration Process (PCRP); in writing with either SFI Inc. or an SFI certified participant; or the complaint can go directly to the certifier.  Most complainants will be encouraged to go to the PCRP website to file their complaint.
Minnesota Forest Resources Council: 
Minnesota Statutes 89A.07 Subd. 5.Citizen concerns. Says that the council (MFRC) shall administer a public concerns registration process to accept comments from the public on timber harvesting or forest management practices. The Minnesota Forest Resources Council has established the PCRP to provide citizens of Minnesota with the means to register their concerns and communicate observations about local forest practices.  MFRC maintains the PCRP website (http://mn.gov/frc/public-concerns-registration.html), which directs complainants to fill out and submit an online submission form or call 1-888-234-3702. 
MFRC staff follow their established PCRP resolution process, complete a report on the concern, and complete an annual report.  These reports help MFRC understand public expectations regarding forest management; are used to modify forest management guidelines (if appropriate); and are used to modify continuing education programs (if appropriate).  The individual reports and an annual report are provided to the SIC.
Minnesota SFI Implementation Committee:
The SFI State Implementation Committee Training Subcommittee reviews PCRP reports and determines if they indicate a non-conformance to an SFI standard, objective and/or indicator.  The subcommittee can perform additional investigation if warranted.  The subcommittee considers if there is sufficient evidence of a significant non-conformance, or a pattern of non-conformance that requires adding, modifying, or increasing training to reduce the non-conformance.  If so, the SIC Training Subcommittee will work with the Minnesota Logger Education Program (MLEP) or other training entities to add or modify training curricula accordingly.
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